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January 29, 2021 

 

Senator Delores G. Kelley, Chair 

Senate Finance Committee 

11 Bladen Street 

Miller Senate Office Building, 3 East 

Annapolis, MD  21401 

 

RE:  SB 398 – Mental Health Law – Petitions for Emergency Evaluation – Procedures 

 

Position:  Unfavorable 

 

Dear Chair, Vice Chair, and Committee Members: 

 

The Maryland Psychological Association represents over 1000 doctoral level psychologists 

throughout the state.  We write in opposition to SB 398, which would require a variety of health 

care professionals, including psychologists, to take an individual to the nearest emergency 

facility if the healthcare professional (psychologist) is presented with a petition signed by either 

a health care professional or a peace officer or has been endorsed by a court within 5 days prior 

to the presentation.   

 

While we support the legislation’s intent of reducing the danger to people in crisis from negative 

interactions with peace officers as well as protecting peace officer’s safety, we believe there are better 

ways to accomplish this goal.  We would be glad to work with legislators on seeking solutions to this 

challenge. 

 

Psychologists/healthcare professionals are not trained, nor do they possess the appropriate equipment 

and/or materials to safely transport a violent individual. We do not possess either the knowledge or 

training of how to protect one’s self while transporting a dangerous individual. As a result, this bill 

has the potential to place both the patient and healthcare provider/psychologist in physical danger.   

 

As written, this bill would put psychologists/health care practitioners in the position of having to 

determine the legitimacy of an emergency petition prepared by someone else, something that is not 

within our scope of practice.  Additionally, an unintended consequence of this legislation could be the 

reduction of petitions for evaluation, based on the concerns expressed above. 

For the reasons noted above the Maryland Psychological Association asks for an UNFAVORABLE 

report on Senate Bill 398. Thank you for considering our comments on SB 398.  If we can be of any 

further assistance as the Senate Finance Committee considers this bill, please do not hesitate to 

contact the MPA Executive Director, Stefanie Reeves, MA, CAE at 410-992-4258 or 

exec@marylandpsychology.org.   

Esther Finglass      R. Patrick Savage,, Jr. 

Esther Finglass, Ph.D.     R. Patrick Savage, Jr., Ph.D.  

President      Chair, MPA Legislative Committee 

cc: Richard Bloch, Esq., Counsel for Maryland Psychological Association 

            Barbara Brocato & Dan Shattuck, MPA Government Affairs 
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